

October 24, 2019

Robert Berry, Chair Portsmouth Site Specific Advisory Board 1862 Shyville Road, Suite 115 Piketon, Ohio 45661

Dear Mr. Berry:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White

Senior Advisor for Environmental Management



October 24, 2019

William Murphy, Chair Paducah Citizens Advisory Board 111 Memorial Drive Paducah, Kentucky 42001

Dear Mr. Murphy:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White

Senior Advisor for Environmental Management



October 24, 2019

Stanley Riveles, Chair Northern New Mexico Citizens' Advisory Board 94 Cities of Gold Road Santa Fe, New Mexico 87506

Dear Mr. Riveles:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White

Senior Advisor for Environmental Management



October 24, 2019

Keith Branter, Chair Idaho Cleanup Project Citizens Advisory Board North Wind 1425 Higham Street Idaho Falls, Idaho 83402

Dear Mr. Branter:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White



October 24, 2019

Frank Bonesteel, Chair Nevada Site Specific Advisory Board P.O. Box 98952 Las Vegas, Nevada 89193

Dear Mr. Bonesteel:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White



October 24, 2019

Dennis Wilson, Chair Oak Ridge Site Specific Advisory Board P.O. Box 2001 Oak Ridge, Tennessee 37831

Dear Mr. Wilson:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White



October 24, 2019

Gil Allensworth, Chair Savannah River Site Citizens Advisory Board P.O. Box A Aiken, South Carolina 29802

Dear Mr. Allensworth:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White

Senior Advisor for Environmental Management



October 24, 2019

Susan Leckband, Chair Hanford Advisory Board U.S. Department of Energy-RL P.O. Box 550, H5-20 Richland, Washington 99352

Dear Ms. Leckband:

Thank you for your August 26 letter sharing the Chairs' recommendations concerning the Department of Energy (DOE) Office of Environmental Management's (EM) review of cleanup milestones.

We appreciate the Chairs' engagement, and agree with the importance of a data dictionary that informs consistent tracking of regulatory compliance milestones across the EM complex, and providing public access to complex-wide information regarding the status of regulatory compliance commitments. EM has drafted a data dictionary as a guide for standardizing tracking regulatory compliance milestones and will implement this guidance through a pilot study. The results of the pilot are expected to inform and clarify best practices for tracking regulatory milestones and methods to publicly report on the results of compliance with these milestones. Additional information on the results of the pilot will be available next year.

EM appreciates your continued support of the EM environmental cleanup mission. If you have any questions, please contact Mr. David Borak, EM SSAB Designated Federal Officer, at (202) 586-9928, or Ms. Elizabeth A. Connell, Associate Principal Deputy Assistant Secretary for Regulatory and Policy Affairs, at (202) 586-0637.

Sincerely,

William I. White